Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

Region VI - Western Visayas
DIVISION OF AKLAN

10 September 2021

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. 348, s. 2021

NATIONAL SCHOOL OPENING DAY PROGRAM ON
SEPTEMBER 13, 2021

To: OIC - Office of the Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

Chief Education Supervisors

Education Program Supervisors

Public Schools District Supervisors

School Heads of Public Elementary, Secondary
and Integrated Schools

All Others Concerned

. Attached is DepEd Memorandum dated September 7, 2021 from the Office of the Secretary, titled
National School Opening Day Program on September 13, 2021.

2. Immediate dissemination and compliance with this Memorandum are desired.

)

MIGUEL MAC P APOSIN EdD, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent

Enclosure: As Stated
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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

OFFICE OF TH E SECRETARY

MEMORANDUM

TO - ALL REGIONAL DIRECTORS

/‘mm.m G Wbty an_
FROM : UND ECRETARY NEPOMUCENO A. MALALUAN
Chief of Staff o~

UNDERSEC 'ARY REVSEE A. ESCOBEDO
Field Operations, Palarong Pambansa Secretariat, and DEACO

SUBJECT : NATIONAL SCHOOL OPENING DAY PROGRAM ON
SEPTEMBER 13, 2021

DATE z 7 SEPTEMBER 2021

The Department of Education (DepEd) is set to conduct the National School Opening
Day Program on September 13, 2021 with the theme OBE 2021: Bayanthan para sa
Ligtas na Balik-Eskwela!. The virtual program will feature different preparations of
schools and field offices, and discuss relevant developments on the opening of School
Year 2021-2022.

Please note that all learners, teachers, and DepEd personnel are required to take
part in the Virtual Flag Raising Ceremony and listen to the Secretary’s Message at
7:45 to 7:55 A.M,, as well as the President’s Message at 7:55 A.M to 8:00 A.M.

This will be streamed live at DepEd Philippines Facebook Page, partner TV and radio
stations, and other channels and platforms. The other segments of the program shall
be optional and encouraged only if it will not interfere with the conduct of classes.

For inquiries and clarifications, your staff may get in touch with PAS through Ms.
Sofhia De Guzman at (02) 633-21-20 or email her at sofhia.deguzman@deped.gov.ph

Thank you very much.




